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Publications:
Bill C-17-An Act to Amend the Judges Act and Certain Other Acts in Relation to the Courts


http://www.parl.gc.ca/common/bills_ls.asp?lang=E&ls=c17&source=library_prb&Parl=39&Ses=1 

2004 Report of the Judicial Compensation and Benefits Commission (McLennan Commission) 

http://www.quadcom.gc.ca/pg_SubmissionFinal.en.php 

Development:
In 2003 the Judicial Compensation and Benefits Commission was established and mandated to review judges’ salaries and benefits every four years.  This was as a result of the Supreme Court of Canada’s 1997 decision in Reference Re Remuneration of Judges. 

In May 2004 the Commission released a report of recommendations to which the government of the day responded with Bill C-51.  However, Bill C-51 died after first reading.

In May 2006 Bill C-17 was introduced by the Justice Minister in response to the 2004 report and the concerns that were raised during the House of Commons debate for Bill C-51.  The measures in this Bill reflect the need to reduce delay in the courts by ensuring that a substantial number of senior judges remain available to the courts. 

Description of Reform:
The “Rule of 80”, which states that judges can retire or be declared supernumerary when their age and years of service add up to 80, was taken from the “Rule of 75”.  This allows judges to remain in service for longer periods of time thus providing the justice system with more available judges to hear cases.

